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Dear Chief Warrant 0ffi- 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to the 
provisions of title 10 of the United States Code, section 1552. 

You requested promotion to CW03 effective 1 October 1998. While the Board for 
Correction of Naval Records did not consider this request, as you have not been selected by a 
duly constituted officer promotion board, they did consider removing your falure by the 
Fiscal Year (FY) 99 CW03 Selection Board. 

A three-member panel of the Board for Correction of Naval Records, sitting in executive 
session, considered your application on 19 August 1999. Your allegations of error and 
injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and procedures 
applicable to the proceedings of this Board. Documentary material considered by the Board 
consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, your 
naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and policies. In addition, the Board 
considered the advisory opinion furnished by the Navy Personnel Command dated 
27 May 1999, a copy of which is attached. The Board also considered your letter dated 
21 June 1999. 

After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire record, the Board found that the 
evidence submitted was insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or 
injustice. In this connection, the Board substantially concurred with the advisory opinion. 
Your letter of 21 June 1999 did not clarify what four items were missing from your record 
before you were considered by the FY 00 CW03 Selection Board, so the Board was unable 
to find these items should have been in your record for the FY 99 CW03 Selection Board. 
In view of the above, your application has been denied. The names and votes of the 
members of the panel will be furnished upon request. 

It is regretted that the circumstances of your case are such that favorable action cannot be 
taken. You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new and 



material evidence or other matter not previously considered by the Board. In this regard, it is 
important to keep in mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records. 
Consequently, when applying for a correction of an official naval record, the burden is on the 
applicant to demonstrate the existence of probable material error or injustice. 

Sincerely, 

W. DEAN PFEIFFER 
Executive Director 

Enclosure 
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MEMORANDUM FOR BCNR 

V ia :  BUPERS/BCNR Coordinator 

Subj : 

5420 
Ser 8 5 / 0 8 7  
27 May 99 

Encl: ( 1 ) BCNR File 

Enclosure (1) is returned recobending disapproval of CW02 
request to remove his failpre of selection resulting from 
CW03 Promotion Selection board. 

2 .   record reviewed before the FY99 CW03 Promotion 
Selection Board was complete. The board had all the required 
information upon which to make a promotion decision and 
determined him not best qualified for promotion. Recommend 
disapproval of his request. I 

and ~nli'sted Advancements Division 


